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27 October 2006

Dear Sirs

Dartmoor National Park Authority: Preferred Options Draft Core Strategy 

I write on behalf Home Builders Federation and to make the following comments with regard to the Core Strategy.  Due to the format of the response form, it cannot be completed online.  I have therefore not completed the form and make comments by letter instead. 

The HBF consider this Core Strategy to be unsound for the following reasons:

Settlement Hierarchy Policy COR2 – Fails test number 4B

Given the emerging Government guidance set out in draft PPS3, HBF considers it ill-advised to proceed with the principle of a sequential approach in relation to development principles when that approach no longer forms part of emerging Government thinking. The sequential approach has been deliberately omitted from Draft PPS3 as a way of speeding up the delivery of and release of land for housing. Government acknowledges that the sequential approach has been mis-applied by many local authorities and has been used as a tool to avoid releasing sufficient land for housing rather than its intended purpose, which was to ensure that sufficient land was released but that those releases should be the most sustainable.

PPS3 still prioritises the use of previously developed land over greenfield, however this aspiration should be expressed in terms of the priority being given to previously developed sites, and should not be expressed using the terminology “sequential approach”, as that approach has a very precise and specific meaning, which is no longer appropriate.
Energy Efficiency and Sustainable Building Policy COR8 – Fails test number 4B

Policies for energy efficiency in new housing are inappropriately included in Core Strategy as PPS1 paragraph 30 requires it not to ‘replicate, cut across or detrimentally affect … legislation, such as those set out in Building Regulations’; paragraph 1.8 of PPS12 has similar guidance; new Part L of the Building Regulations cover this point and there is to be a government Code for Sustainable Homes.
Should such restrictions and regulations be enforced, the HBF believes this would be best achieved through Building Regulations.  Experience has shown that the established system of building control in England and Wales provides a reliable framework for the control of health, safety and energy efficiency/ conservation matters within buildings.  With very few exceptions, national rules are applied consistently.  The Federation cannot see that there are likely to be any legitimate considerations relating to energy efficiency/ conservation, which would benefit from exposure to the planning system, or by the imposition of alternative requirement to those contained within the Building Regulations.

If Dartmoor National Park Authority is dedicated to lowering carbon and reducing the resources consumed etc. it would be best advised to focus its efforts on the existing dwelling stock and its occupants rather than placing such rigid restrictions on the construction of new ones.  Particularly as the new homes built in one year in this country equates for less than 1% of our existing stock.  

The HBF wholly agree that homes must be built to high environmental standards to manage their energy usage and water consumption. However, the methods for doing so must be robust, consumer friendly and cost efficient. Under the latest revision of building regulations, new homes will be 40% more energy efficient than those built five years ago, and they are as much as six times more energy efficient than their Victorian and Edwardian counterparts.

The Home Builders Federation looks forward to notification that these important issues have been taken on board and appropriate amendments made to the Core Strategy.

Yours faithfully

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

